
Dear Legislators,  
I am writing in opposition to SB1530. This bill would likely make it impossible for our family to survive 
here in Oregon. Not only would my husband’s income be drastically effected (we are a small ag 
dependent family) but the simple cost of living would cripple us. We live in a rural area about an hour 
from a major city, were already spend about $150 weekly on gasoline for my car alone just to meet basic 
needs. We have a large family so a small fuel efficient car isn’t even an option for us if we could afford a 
new car. We live pay check to pay check as it is now.  We are blessed to be basically debt free and our 
largest expense is our mortgage. We are as frugal as we can possibly be, but there simply isn’t room in 
our budget for the added burden this bill would take from our income. Please vote no! 
 
Thank you 
Chelsey Huttinga 
 


